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John Swinney, MSP
Cabinet Secretary for Finance and Sustainable Growth
The Scottish Government 
Edinburgh

Scotland
04 January 2011

Dear Mr Swinney






Proposed Changes to Business Rates 
I write on behalf of Accessible Retail (AR), the organisation which represents the property interests of the retail warehouse and retail park sector of the retail industry. AR has over 900 members comprising owners/investors, developers, retailers and advisers, a membership which includes most of the major companies active in the sector. The majority of our member’s interests are located in out-of-centre locations, but also, they have significant town centre interests.  An important part of our membership includes companies resident in and/or trading in Scotland.
The retail industry constitutes a major part of the UK economy accounting for some 8% of GDP and employing nearly 3 million people (10% of total employment).  Of this, retail warehouses and retail parks comprise some 30% of total retail spend from 3% of all retail outlets and it constitutes the largest part of investment grade retail commercial property with a value in 2010 of some £30.9 billion (compared with £37.9 billion for shopping malls and £30.9 billion for high street shops).  Over half of the sector’s assets are owned by pension funds. The sector, therefore, constitutes an important part of the economy.

AR’s Scottish Members and the other of our members which trade in Scotland, strongly urge you to reconsider the proposal to increase business rates paid by the largest retail properties including supermarkets and out-of-town retail parks. In short, we believe this change will cause long term serious damage to the economy more than outweighing any short term fiscal gain.   
The major contribution of the retail industry to the economy outlined above is now under pressure. From 5.2% in 2000, retail output increased its share of UK GDP to 6% in 2008, but this buoyant phase has ended.  Pressures on consumer spending in the short to medium term will subdue growth going forward with the formerly increasing share of retail spending within total spending in real terms expected to level off.  Numbers employed in retail will decline particularly among full time jobs as employers focus on part-time staff with more flexible working terms.  
The out of town retail sector, though, is showing greater resilience  Out of town retail spending has risen strongly since 2000 with sales up from £43 billion to over £100 billion in 2009. In terms of new development, although prior to the recession, town centre schemes dominated, the development time needed and their cost will shift the balance back to the retail warehouse sector.  In addition, out of town centres will better meet future retail demand due to the ease and cost-efficiency of construction and the ability to provide the modern larger and cheaper trading formats required by retailers. Further, retail productivity is higher in out of town parks than in town centre locations and this trend is forecast to continue.  These competitive advantages are passed on to customers.  
These advantages mean that, if nurtured, the retail parks and warehouse sector can make a significant contribution to ameliorating the impact of the recession. However, it will be prejudiced if the business rate is increased as proposed.  Quite apart from distorting the market, business confidence in the Scottish Government providing a stable and predictable tax environment will be damaged. In the majority of cases, it is retailer occupiers who pay business rates in shopping centres and they have already had to bear significant additional costs arising out of the 2010 rating revaluation without the benefit of transitional relief as is enjoyed by their counterparts in England.  Even before the latest proposed increases, retailers paid 25% of all business rates in Scotland, the highest proportion of any business sector. In an uncertain market, any further additional increase in this burden may result in the shelving of expansion plans with a consequential loss in job creation, training opportunities and retail led regeneration..   
In turn, in the current market, without confidence in their ability to attract tenants, owners will not invest in new development. This is significant as in terms of the retail industry as a whole, the out of town sector is the only one in which the development of major new retail centres is anticipated in the next 10 years. Investment, therefore,  is unlikely to be switched to town centres, but will be lost.   
In conclusion, we urge you to reconsider the proposed business rate increase.  If AR can be of further assistance in the compilation of the guidance, please contact me on at the details shown below.

Yours Sincerely
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William McKee 
Chief Executive

Accessible Retail

Orb Support Ltd

PO Box 164

Saffron Walden

Essex

CB10 9AA

mobile 07711 069 140

email william.mckee@btclick.com

